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UNION CONTINUES FIGHT FOR CVS 
PHARMACISTS’ BREAKS
Local 727 Takes Case to Arbitration

Teamsters Local 727 representatives continue to fight to ensure CVS pharmacist members are 
no longer denied their breaks and meal periods. 

Earlier this year, the union filed a grievance on behalf of all members for the company’s denial 
of uninterrupted breaks and meal periods. CVS management refused to work with the union to 
resolve the grievance, so Local 727’s legal department is taking the case to arbitration.

“This is a violation of our members’ contractual rights, but more importantly, the denial 
of breaks is unreasonable, disrespectful and shows blatant disregard for the well-being of 
dedicated employees,” said John Coli Jr., President of Local 727. “The union is committed to 
fighting this tooth-and-nail.”

The company’s denial of uninterrupted breaks and meal periods is a violation of Section 3.3 of 
the contract, which reads: “Each employee shall be given each day one (1) uninterrupted fifteen 
(15) minute paid rest period … for each four (4) hours of work scheduled. No employee shall be 
required to work more than five (5) continuous hours without an unpaid lunch of dinner period, 
which shall be not less than one-half (1/2) hour and not more than one (1) hour, as agreed 
upon with the employees. Store management shall provide the pharmacist with the necessary 
assistance to meet the needs of the business during break/meal periods.”

Union representatives also have passed out handbills to customers outside CVS stores to inform 
the public of pharmacists’ lack of uninterrupted breaks amid ever-growing workloads.

“When pharmacists are given no down time during their long and demanding shifts, this can 
affect their performance and overall well-being, and it can also impact patient safety,” Coli said.

As the union prepares for the arbitration hearing, the union needs to hear from even more CVS 
pharmacists about their experiences with being unable to take breaks or meal periods. CLICK 
HERE to contact your Local 727 business representative, Melissa Senatore, and share your 
experience to help build an even stronger case in order to prevent management from continuing 
its poor practices.
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